
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 15, 2021  

 

Present:  Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:   Chief Ho-Sing-Loy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

• Town Business Meeting will be held on May 11, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Sugar Hill 

Fire Station.  This will be a regular town meeting (although masks and social distancing 

will be required) where we will vote on warrant articles 3-18 which includes the 2021 

budget. Budget information can be found on the town website www.sugarhillnh.org. 

 

The Select Board will not meet on March 29, 2021. 

 

The Select Board denied a Zoning Permit for Andrew & Caitlin Schuele for a new barn on their 

property at 999 Pearl Lake road as a variance is required due to it not meeting current set-backs.  

The paperwork will be given to the ZBA on Tuesday.  Map 223, Lot 9 

 

CHIEF HO-SING-LOY met with the board to discuss hiring a part time officer as Officer 

Emerson is no longer working.  The board signed the hiring papers for Kelby Lewis. 

 

The building permits for Clifford Hughes 207-9 and Laubenstein/Vandenheck 220-2 have 

conditions and will be completed and issued. 

 

Jennifer advised that plans have gone to Chief Clark for the Morley Barn on Lafayette Road. 

 

Residents of the Tri Towns may order compost bins by April 22 with pick up on May 15th at the 

Transfer Station.  Information is on the website and FB page and also at the Crapo Building. 

 

Jennifer updated the board on the request from Certified Computers to join MS-ISAC a 

municipal group that is constantly monitoring virus and other hackers. 

 

After several inspections by Chief Clark, Select Board chair John Strasser signed a certificate of 

occupancy for the Pardo property on Streeter Pond Drive. Map 202, Lot 10. 

 

The board received a written update from Town Engineer Red McCarthy on both the Crane Hill 

Bridge and Indian Brook projects. 

 

MARGO CONNORS update the board on the Grafton County Broadband and information is up 

on the website and FB page.  There is a survey, residents can take for the county.  Margo also 

reported on the broadband zoom meeting with Nick Coates the Bristol Town Manager. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of March 8, 2021, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

http://www.sugarhillnh.org/


With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday March 22, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing 

and face masks required. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


